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BACKGROUND 
 
At its meeting held 1990 March 15, APAC adopted the following policy. 
 
PURPOSE 
 
The purpose of this policy is to establish the manner and practice to determine 
which Councillors will attend Quebec Carnival and Grey Cup as the City’s 
representatives for each event each year. 
 
POLICY 
 
All eligible Councillors are contacted to ascertain whether they would be willing to 
attend either Quebec Carnival and/or Grey Cup as the City’s representatives for 
each event. 
 
PROCEDURE 
 

1. The Chair of the Coordinating Committee of the Councillors Office 
(CCCO) and the Manager of the Office of the Councillors will conduct 
a “Simpson” draw to determine which Councillors will attend Quebec 
Carnival and the Grey Cup. 

 
2. Any re-draw that may be necessary will be conducted in a similar 

manner and the names of all Councillors who are eligible, willing and 
able to attend will be included in the re-draw. 

 
3. A Councillor is not eligible for a draw, or re-draw, if in the current 

term, he or she has attended either event. 
 
4. In the event no ‘eligible’ Councillors are able to attend an event, a re-

draw will be conducted from among Councillors who are willing and 
able to attend. 
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PROCEDURE 
 
N/A 
 
AMENDMENTS 
 
2013 October 21 - Bylaw 40M2011 Discontinue the use of the title “Alderman” in 
favour of the title “Councillor” 
 
 
 


